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CIRCULAR 
 

DAVPS/AV-IV/CIR/24-25/28                     Date: 23.8.2024 

 

Dear Students, Parents, and Staff, 

 

This is to inform you that kite flying is a popular sport, especially during the weeks 

leading up to and following Independence Day. While this activity brings joy to 

many, it is crucial to recognize the hazards posed by the use of kite-flying threads 

made from plastic, nylon, or similar synthetic materials. These threads, commonly 

known as "Chinese thread/Manja" or any thread coated with glass or metallic 

components, have been known to cause severe injuries to both humans and birds, 

sometimes with fatal consequences. 

 

In light of these dangers, it is imperative to enforce the following measures: 

 

Complete Ban: There shall be a complete ban on the sale, production, storage, 

supply, import, and use of kite-flying threads made from nylon, plastic, or any 

other synthetic materials, including those commonly referred to as "Chinese 

Manja" or any other sharp kite-flying thread. 

 

Legal Monitoring: The ban on sharp Manja is being closely monitored by various 

Hon'ble Courts, and it is important to adhere to these regulations strictly. 

 

Awareness: All parents and students of our school community are requested to 

generate awareness about this ban. We urge you to inform others in your 

neighbourhood and social circles about the dangers of using sharp/Chinese Manja 

and to discourage its use. 

 

Please take this circular seriously and ensure compliance with the above guidelines 

to prevent any unfortunate incidents. Let us all contribute to a safer environment 

for everyone. 

 

Warm regards, 

Mrs. Kusum Bhardwaj 

Principal 


